Westchester News
January/February 2014
WEHA ANNUAL MEETING NOTICE
The Annual Meeting of the Westchester Estates Homeowner’s Association (WEHA) will be held on March 18th at 7 PM at the Cross Bridge Baptist Church located at 4309 W. 79th St. – a mile west of 79th & Michigan Rd.  A major topic we need to discuss is snow removal.  Even if this winter had been normal, we would not have been able to pay for adequate snow removal under the policy currently in place.  We are looking for alternatives that will meet our needs at a lower cost.  Come to the meeting with your thinking caps on.
Please consider serving on the WEHA Board.  We need nominees for Vice-President, Secretary,  Membership Coordinator, Newsletter editor,  Special Event/Social Coordinator and At-Large Board Members.  The term of office for each position is one year.  Please contact Shel Polzin (334-7838) or Roger Vandrey (876-7526) or any current WEHA Board member if you are interested in serving or would like more information about these Board positions.  Watch for additional information in your mail box regarding this meeting.

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE:   The WEHA membership year runs March 1, 2014 thru February 28th , 2015.  Annual dues are $60.00 but are discounted to $54.00 if paid before or at the March 18th Annual Meeting. Membership dues are used to pay for snow removal, neighborhood street lighting, bi-monthly newsletters, social activities, neighborhood garage sales publicity and distributing information on land use and zoning issues.  Please participate in keeping our neighborhood a great place to live and play. You may mail your check, payable to WEHA, to Shel Polzin, 2615 Westleigh Drive, Indianapolis, IN 46268.
PARKING CONCERNS: Due to the snow making the streets so narrow, the safest place to park is, of course, in a driveway.  If you or your guests must park a car on the street, make an extra effort to avoid parking directly across from another driveway.  Doing so on the narrowed streets can easily block your neighbors use of their driveway and/or greatly increase the chance of damage to your vehicle.
The Spring Fling Egg Hunt will be held at 2 PM on April 19th.   Donations of items we can use for prizes will be joyfully accepted.  We would also be very happy to have someone try their hand at leading the young participants in some games before the egg hunt. We will need volunteers to fill the eggs the week prior to April 19th and volunteers to help “hide” the eggs.  Contact a WEHA Board member if you can help or call Roger Vandrey at 876-7526.
CRIME WATCH NEWS
Jan 18,  around 6:45 a.m., a male suspect was apprehended in the 7000 block of Charlecot Dr.  The suspect picked up had fled from a stolen vehicle in the Bent Tree Apartments.
Jan 22  - a home was broken into in the 7900 block Witherington Rd around 3:30 p.m.   the back door window of the home was broken and the burglar let himself in.  Household goods such as electronics, two TV’s, jewelry and clothes were taken. 
Call 911 and contact your Neighborhood Block Captain or Crime Watch Coordinator, Carol Dutt at 876-1243, email jim-carol.dutt@att.net, if you see suspicious activity going on in the neighborhood. 

*****************************************************************************
Neighborhood News
A big WESTCHESTER WELCOME to the following new residents:

Brian Pierce/Danielle Kutka


Ben Lyles/Tyi West
2839 Cardigan Rd.




2801 Cardigan Rd.

Rhonda Buford




Ruthann Lawrence

8025 Chiltern Dr.




8017 Chiltern Dr.
Johnathon Hatton/Erica Thrash


Jim Gratner
8057 Chiltern Dr.




7979 Witherington Rd.

If you have recently moved into Westchester and have not been contacted, please give

Carol Dutt a call at 876-1243.

Condolences to Lou Campagna and family on the loss of his wife Joan who passed away on December 9th, 2013.

Condolences to Karen Lomas on the passing of her mother, Mae Lomas on January 31st, 2014 in Illinois. 

******************************************************************************
Pool News
The annual membership drive for the summer membership to the pool will begin soon.  
Also, the Spring Magical Mystery Wine Tour is coming up this spring.  Watch your mailbox for more information or check the pool website at www.westchesterpool.com.
Congratulations to Pam Young.  She has taken a job at the University of Sydney in Australia!  She moved there on New Year’s Eve.  Pam’s grandmother, Ruthann Lawrence, is currently living in Pam’s house on Chiltern.  Best wishes to all in these new moves!

If you have items or ideas for upcoming newsletters, please send them to Carol Dutt at    





jim-carol.dutt@att.net              
